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Last night we approved a Proclamation for Palm Beach State College. 
Susan Delports from the college sent this to me, I figured it might help you out. 
John L 

John L Linden
Commissioner 
Town of Lake Park
535 Park Avenue 
Lake Park, Florida 33403
Office 561.881.3300
Cell 312.560.0110

From: Del Portal, Susan D <delports@palmbeachstate.edu>
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 9:18:53 AM
To: John Linden <jlinden@lakeparkflorida.gov>
Subject: RE: Proclamation
 
Template language is attached.
 
 

Susan D. del Portal
Susan D. del Portal
Palm Beach State College
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A Proclamation Honoring the 90th Anniversary of Palm Beach State College 

1. WHEREAS, Palm Beach State College was founded in 1933 as Florida’s first public two-year college and has continuously served the educational needs of Palm Beach County residents for 90 years, first as a junior college, then as a community college, and today as a state college; and



2. WHEREAS, Palm Beach State College, since opening its doors on November 14, 1933, as Palm Beach Junior College, has grown from 41 local students in three classrooms to 40,000 students from 151 countries and territories, studying on five campuses located in Boca Raton, Belle Glade, Lake Worth, Loxahatchee Groves, and Palm Beach Gardens, and online; and



3. WHEREAS, Palm Beach State College, established during the Great Depression when there was no institute of higher learning in Palm Beach County, is now an economic engine, pumping $1.1 billion into the county’s economy each year; and 



4. WHEREAS Palm Beach Junior College merged with Roosevelt Junior College, in 1965, which was established in 1958 to serve African American students.



5. WHEREAS, Palm Beach State College has been integral to the remarkable growth and prosperity of Palm Beach County. Our graduates—community and business leaders for generations—have impacted every industry and continue to do so today; and



6. WHEREAS, Palm Beach State College, one of the top producers of associate degree graduates in the United States, also offers baccalaureate degrees, professional certificates, career training, and corporate and continuing education; and



7. WHEREAS, with more than 130 programs of study, Palm Beach State College is the county’s leading educator of skilled professionals. Career programs span fields such as health care, computer science, business, biotechnology, creative arts, childcare, human services, teacher education, environmental science, landscape management, a wide variety of skilled trades, engineering, electrical power, and public safety; and



8. WHEREAS, Palm Beach State College’s mission of providing accessible, student-centered teaching and learning experiences in academic, technical and lifelong learning to transform lives and strengthen our community is crucial to the vitality of (insert name of municipality); and  



9. WHEREAS (Insert Name of Municipality), Florida, commemorates the 90th Anniversary of Palm Beach State College with appreciation for its vital role as a provider of excellence in education and career training, and as a driver of economic mobility in partnership with our community, Palm Beach County and State of Florida.



Proclaimed this (insert date) day, of (Insert month), 2023.



Manager, External Affairs
3160 PGA Blvd.
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410
(561)207-5422
delports@palmbeachstate.edu

 

From: John Linden <jlinden@lakeparkflorida.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 8:40 AM
To: Del Portal, Susan D <delports@palmbeachstate.edu>
Subject: Re: Proclamation
 

*** This email originated from outside the Palm Beach State College email system. ***
Please exercise additional caution when clicking links or attachments within this email or

responding to requests for personal data.
 
No I do have the template,  if you could send it that would be great,  if not someone will be reaching
out to you. 
 
John L Linden
Commissioner 
Town of Lake Park
535 Park Avenue 
Lake Park, Florida 33403
Office 561.881.3300
Cell 312.560.0110
 

mailto:delports@palmbeachstate.edu


 

From: Del Portal, Susan D <delports@palmbeachstate.edu>
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 8:33:42 AM
To: John Linden <jlinden@lakeparkflorida.gov>
Subject: RE: Proclamation
 

Sorry one more thing.  Do you need a template for the proclamation
language?  Not sure is I previously sent it to you.
Let me know
 
 

Susan D. del Portal
Susan D. del Portal
Palm Beach State College
Manager, External Affairs
3160 PGA Blvd.
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410
(561)207-5422
delports@palmbeachstate.edu

 

From: John Linden <jlinden@lakeparkflorida.gov> 
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Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 8:10 AM
To: Del Portal, Susan D <delports@palmbeachstate.edu>
Subject: Re: Proclamation
 

*** This email originated from outside the Palm Beach State College email system. ***
Please exercise additional caution when clicking links or attachments within this email or

responding to requests for personal data.
 
I can request the proclamation be delayed until April, it should not be an issue. 
As far as the logo, I will request that also.  Normally we cannot share it, although this is a unique
opportunity 
Will keep you updated 
John...
 
John L Linden
Commissioner 
Town of Lake Park
535 Park Avenue 
Lake Park, Florida 33403
Office 561.881.3300
Cell 312.560.0110
 

 

From: Del Portal, Susan D <delports@palmbeachstate.edu>
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 8:03:45 AM
To: John Linden <jlinden@lakeparkflorida.gov>
Subject: RE: Proclamation
 

Good morning,
Awesome, John, yes, we will have to coordinate, as I would like to have
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college leaders present and the college president if her schedule
permits.  We have Spring Break next month so we will also have to work
around that for planning.  If we must set it for the following month, that
is also an option, right?  Let me know, I am very excited that it is
approved.   One other thing, can you share the town logo with me in
jpeg form please.
Have a great day!
Best,
Susan
 
 

Susan D. del Portal
Susan D. del Portal
Palm Beach State College
Manager, External Affairs
3160 PGA Blvd.
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410
(561)207-5422
delports@palmbeachstate.edu

 

From: John Linden <jlinden@lakeparkflorida.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2023 8:50 PM
To: Del Portal, Susan D <delports@palmbeachstate.edu>
Subject: Proclamation
 

*** This email originated from outside the Palm Beach State College email system. ***
Please exercise additional caution when clicking links or attachments within this email or

responding to requests for personal data.
 
We approved the proclamation tonight;  it should be on the agenda next month.  I will let you know
exactly when. 
John L
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John L Linden
Commissioner 
Town of Lake Park
535 Park Avenue 
Lake Park, Florida 33403
Office 561.881.3300
Cell 312.560.0110
 

 
 

Please note: Due to Florida’s broad open records law, most written communication to
or from College employees is public record, available to the public and the media
upon request. Therefore, this e-mail communication may be subject to public
disclosure.


